
                                         St. Anselm’s North City School 
                                                  Jhotwara, Jaipur 

 
Date: 27.01.2021 

Dear Parents/ Guardians, 
Season’s Greetings! 
 
 
You are well aware that we are towards the completion of the Academic Year 2020-21. Although, the previous 
months of this Session were a bit discouraging but I am quite sure that the children have gained academically by the 
way of distance Learning through the regular Online Classes conducted by the School. Your child had taken various 
Examinations during the current Academic Year (Periodic Tests , Quarterly Exams/ Half-Yearly Exams ) and now 
must be preparing for the Final Examination. You are requested to kindly go through the following future events. 
 
Offline Classes : The School has already Re-opened from 18.01.2021 for classes IX to XII and the physical classes 
are being conducted in the school thereby providing an opportunity to the students ,with parent’s consent,  to once 
again get into the physical learning process and also to strengthen their academic subjects. The Pratical classes in 
specific are scheduled on a daily basis for the practical subjects apart from other academic subjects.  
 
Final Examination: The Final Examination of Main Subjects for classes III to VIII, IX & XI  will commence tentatively 
from 1st March 2021. The Final Examination will be descriptive in nature in Pen-Paper Test Mode in the school 
campus. Please be assured that the Social Distancing rules and the Covid guidelines will be followed every day to 
provide a safe environment to the children. The Time-Table and other Examination modalities will be shared with 
you in due course of time. Please note that it is compulsory for the students to appear in the Final Examination with 
the Parents’ Consent, to become eligible for Promotion to the next higher Class subject to fulfilling the promotion 
criteria. 

 
Pre-Board for Class X and XII :The 1st Online Pre-Board  for class X and XII is already over. We will be conducting 
the 2nd  Pre-Board Examination for the Classes X & XII in the descriptive Pen-Paper Test Mode in the school 
campus. Please be assured that the Social Distancing rules and the Covid Guidelines will be followed every day to 
provide a safe environment to the children. The dates of the same will be shared with you at an appropriate time. 
Please note that it is mandatory to appear in the 2nd Pre-Board Examination for all the students of Classes X & XII. 
Any relaxation request in this regard will not be entertained. Kindly note that the 2nd Pre-Board Examination of Class 
X will be one of the criteria for the Stream Selection in Class-XI pertaining to your ward.  
 
Practical/ Internal Assessment for Class X and XII will be conducted in the school campus as per the Board’s 
guidelines during March 2021 as announced by the C.B.S.E . Dates and schedule of the same will be shared with 
you later. The Practical /Internal Assessment will be assessed by the External Examiners appointed by the Board. 
Kindly note that the Practical Classes have already started in the School and are being conducted physically in the 
Labs (Physics, Chemistry, Biology, Computer) on a daily basis to give hands on experience to the Students, so that 
they may not face any problems and lose on the scores during their Board Practical Examination. Once again you 
are reminded that Social Distancing rules the Covid guidelines are being followed every day in the Labs which 
means that the children are safe while attending the School . 
 
School Fees : The issue of the fee collection during the Pandemic Period is pending before the Hon’ble Supreme 
Court. Hence, the fees will be charged as per the verdict of the Supreme Court which the parents will have to deposit 
before the beginning of the Annual / 2nd Pre-Board  Examination for the Academic Year 2020-21. The parents who 
have not paid any School Fees Installment for the Session 2020-2021 and/or whose any School Fee Installments 
are unpaid for  the Session 2019-2020 are advised to start clearing their dues pertaining to the School Fees. 

 
New Academic Session 2021-22: The New Academic Session 2021-22 for Classes HKG to X and XII will 
tentatively commence from Monday, April 05, 2021. The timings will be informed later. 
 

Our Thankfulness: We are very thankful to the Lord Almighty for keeping us and our children safe and for guiding 
us all,  through this difficult year. I wish and pray that we continue to support one another in future also for the 

success and bright future of our children. 

 
 
May God Bless you all ! 

  With Best Wishes 

 

                                        
 Principal 

 
 

  


